ONANOLE ELEMENTARY SCHOOL

K: Lisele Lindsay Ext:473

1/2: Zoe Ushey Ext: 472

3/4: Micayla Krahn Ext: 474

5/6: Scott Stephenson Ext: 478

7/8: Tracy Tyschinski/Pam Ryznar

Ext: 477

Principal: Pam Ryznar Ext: 471

Secretary/Librarian:

Tanya Robinson Ext: 470/475

Educational Assistant:

Valerie Shell born Glenda Rac Sherri Carter

Resource Teacher: Tracy Tyschinski

Guidance Counsellor:

Lisele Lindsay





133 Centennial Drive Box 8, Onanle, MB ROJ 1NO Phone: (204) 848-2402 Fax (204) 848-2182 Pamela Ryznar, Principal







January 11th to 15th: Gr. 7/8 ~ Remote Learning.

Classes resume on the 18th.

Monday, January 18th:

Martin Luther King Jr. Day

Wednesday, January 20th:

Oak Hammock Marsh virtual Field Trips

Friday, January 29th:

No School/Inservice





Well, hello there 2021!

I hope that you were all able to find joy in the holiday season. We are right back into the swing of things here at the school. The grade 7/8 are headed into their 2nd week of remote learning. They are all rock stars!!

We have been very lucky thus far with the weather and outdoor PE classes etc. A reminder to make sure that students are always dressed for the weather.

Mrs. Ryznar

2021-2022

Kindergarten







KINDERGARTEN REGISTRATION 2021-2022

Kindergarten Registration for the Rolling River School Division will be held during the week of February 1st - 5th, 2021 from 9:00-11:30am and 1:30-3:00pm. Children who will be 5 years of age on or before December 31, 2021 are eligible for Kindergarten.

Please register at the following catchment area schools:

SCHOOL	PHONE NO.
Douglas Elementary	763-4480
Erickson Elementary	636-2266
Forrest Elementary	728-7674
Oak River Elementary	566-2167
Onanole Elementary	848-2402
Rapid City Elementary	826-2824
Rivers Elementary	328-7416
Tanner's Crossing Elementary	867-2591

*Parents are required to present their child's birth certificate and medical number at time of registration.

Please contact the School Division Office (867-2754 Ext. 0) if unsure of your catchment area school.



Happy New Year!

January feels like such a turning point for us in Kindergarten. As we continue to work on letters and letter sounds, we will begin to learn how to track while reading our own books. We have started making books in class that are to be read together in class and at home. When a child shares a book, they have been a part of writing, their sense of ownership helps instil the desire to read. Don't be surprised if you must read books repeatedly, that is part of the learning process. In addition to these books, I will send some level A books to be read together as well. Please return them in their little reading bags and I will do my best to change them every Kindergarten day.

Our counting has really come along as a class and they love to count to a trillion. Skip counting of course, using the BIG NUMBER SONG, but this is sure helping us learn numbers to 100. Counting is just one part of math sense. Subitizing numbers 1-10 is our biggest goal of the year.

For Social Studies we will continue to learn about ourselves and our community and for Science we will focus on colours.

Mrs. Lindsay







Welcome back! I hope everyone enjoyed their holidays.

In literacy, we continue to read and write daily. Grade 1s are starting to work with silent e words. Grade 2s are working on long o diagraphs such as oa, oe, ow. Grade 2s are also working on using to, too and two properly in a sentence.

In math, grade 1s are working on ways to make 10 and practicing strategies for addition and subtraction. Grade 2s are working on adding and subtracting 10 from any given number. We are also working on memorizing doubles to help with mental math recall.

In Science, we started our new unit on Position and Motion. We will be discussing what it means to be moving. We define words such as push, pull, position, force, motion, friction and more!

I hope everyone has a wonderful week. Miss Ushey

Outdoor Activities with Mrs. Lindsay!!

<u>Left:</u> Kindergarten Ice Snowman.

Right: K-2 Gym class created tube volcano's.





Hello everyone!

Happy New Year! I hope that you all had a safe and healthy holiday season and

winter break. Here are some of the areas that we are focusing on this week:

ELA: We are working on making connections between our lives, other books, and world events. We will also be working on our new novel study, Wish.

<u>Math</u>: We are currently working on subtracting three-digit numbers. We are practicing our regrouping strategies and then will be moving onto multiplication.

<u>Science</u>: We are currently working on forces that attract and repel. Ask us about how we learned about magnetic fields, it was such a cool experiment!

<u>Social Studies:</u> We are currently exploring what it means to be a Canadian Citizen. We will be looking at rights and responsibilities this week.

Enjoy the week everyone, Miss Krahn



Happy New Year! I hope everyone had a relaxing break. The kids have done a good job of transitioning back into our schedule and routines. A snowshoeing permission slip was sent home last

week. We have the snowshoes from January 18 to 28, and will be going out on them for some of our Phys. Ed. classes. It will be important that the kids have ski pants and winter boots during these times.

Here is what we are up to in our classes:

Math – Patterns & Rules

ELA – Literacy Choices & Short Stories

Science – Simple Machines & Motion Study Guide

Social Studies – Yukon Gold Rush

Phys. Ed. - Low Organized Games

Health - Basic First Aid

REMINDERS:

- Snowshoeing Permission Slip ASAP
- TUSC Tuesday
- Science Test Thursday
- Oak Hammock Marsh Virtual Presentation January 20
- Career Trek Session # 1 January 26

Have a great week. S. Stephenson

OES WEBSITE

Check out the website for past/current stories and events.

The website calendar is updated regularly. You will also find a gallery that shows the fun everyone had during December celebrating our 12 Days of Joy!!

https://oes.rrsd.mb.ca

https://oes.rrsd.mb.ca/news/what_s_new/12_days_of_joy





Wow! Has mother nature ever been so kind to us, this weather is fabulous and I hope it sticks around for a bit longer.

Around the Classroom:

I sure miss seeing and talking to everyone every day. Continue to email, chat, etc... whenever you have questions.

Math 7: working on subtracting integers, quiz on January 20 before moving onto solving algebra.

Math 8: working on graphing linear relations, quiz on January 19 before moving onto square roots.

Science: continuing to work on water cycle stories and looking at the water table. Quiz on January 22.

Social: mapping Ancient Egypt and learning how they interacted with their natural environment.

Take care, keep up the good work, and I look forward to seeing your bright smiley faces on the 18th!!

Mrs. Tyschinski

Grade 7/8 – ELA~Mrs. Ryznar

Grade 7/8 ELA - HI folks. It was great to see your faces/ hear your voices on the TEAMs meetings last week. Please ensure that you are checking your emails each day. I had some issues with the uploading of videos last week and also with Hello

Smart, I am going to keep troubleshooting and I appreciate your feedback. Check all the info in your packages and reach out through the chat on teams on by email if you need support.

Reminder to log those Physically active hours on you r PE logs for Mr. Stephenson this week as well.

Take Care. See you soon.

Mrs. Ryznar

Grade 7 & 8 SHOPS CLASS

Welcome back, I hope you enjoyed your winter break! Recipes are due Jan 15.
We will be starting our Shops projects shortly. Please measure your bedroom and ensure you have measurements for the following: Bedroom walls, closet doors, bed, dresser, window(s), door, any other furniture in your bedroom.

Looking forward to seeing you!

Ashley Delorme

Grade 7&8 Phys. Ed.

We have the snowshoes from January 18 to 28, and will be going out on them for some of our Phys. Ed. classes. It will be important that the kids have ski pants and winter boots during these times. A permission slip was sent home in the last assignment envelope (let me know if you didn't get one). Please sign this slip and have the kids hand it in to me when they return on January 18. Let me know if you have any questions.

Thanks